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Fosston-Lengby Lions at Lions Day at the UN 
The Fosston-Lengby Lions had 3 

members  representing their club 

at the annual Lions Day with the 

United Nations, hosted at the UN 

Headquarters in New York City 

on March 4th.  

Lions Day with the United  

Nations (LDUN) gives Lions the 

opportunity to discover how the 

UN and Lions together can  

continue to help those in need on a 

global scale. The history  

between Lions and the United  

Nations goes all the way back to 

1945, when Lions helped establish the non-governmental organization  section of the United  

Nations. Today the Lions & United Nations continue to work together to improve lives and further 

peace around the world.  

Lion Luke Nelson tells us "The trip was a great way to learn and experience more about the UN and 

what they as an organization are working to achieve. New York was fun to experience but due to 

the short length of the trip we were only able to scratch the surface of what the city had to offer." 

Some of the sight seeing they were able to do included an extensive tour of the United Nations, the 

9/11 Memorial, and the Empire State Building. Lions David & Brook Burggraf agreed that one of 

their highlights of the trip was meeting and visiting with Lions from all around the world. Some of 

these Lions included Past International President Barry Palmer from Australia, along with Second 

Vice President Gudrun Bjort Yngbadottir from Iceland (who will be Lions International's first  

female President in 2019). "I love |speaking with Lions from other clubs, especially around the 

world. Hearing where our clubs are similar and how they differ helps show us the areas our club is 

thriving in, as well as pointing out areas we can improve on." says Lion Brook Burggraf. All of 

them agree that LDUN was a great day that brought light to the idea of how much we can help  

people in need, not only in our community but all around the world by working together.  

Pictured in front of the United Nations Flag from L to R is Lion Luke Nelson (Vice President),  

Lion Brook Burggraf (Treasurer), and Lion David Burggraf (President). 
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DGE John’s KNORTHERN KNIGHTS 

KNORTHERN KNIGHTS AND KNIGHTIES!!   

The earth is waking up.  Birds are returning.  tulips are popping out of the 

ground. mowers are tuned up.  what a wonderful time to be in the  

knorthland!! 

 

Dee and I spent a great week in the Twin Cities with all twelve of the District 

Governors Elect and spouses from the Multiple District 5M.  The main focus 

was on providing information and training in order to carry out our duties as 

District Governors.  We learned a lot, got to know our colleagues, and had a 

good time together.  One whole day was spent touring the facilities of four 

of the 5M11 Program Areas:  Can-do-canines; MN Lions diabetes foundation; 

Lions MD5M hearing foundation; and MN Lions Vision Foundation’s eye bank.  

What a day!  Talk about service opportunities! Talk about ‘where there’s a 

need, there’s a Lion’!   

The research and service these programs provide is over the top—needs to be 

shouted from the roof-tops.  Have you heard about ‘chicken hair’ research? Ask 

me, and I’ll tell you more. 

 

PDG Joanne Swanson is our District Coordinator for the Global Leadership 

Team.  She is putting the finishing touches on our district’s Club Officer  

Training Workshops.  Two have already been scheduled: April 26 at the Twin 

Valley School and April 27 at Franklin Middle School in Thief River Falls.  The Third Workshop 

will be in Winnipeg, probably the first week in May at site yet to be determined.  These workshops 

are for club presidents, vice-presidents, secretaries, treasurers, membership chair, and new this 

year an orientation session for new members.  Details have been sent to all current club  

presidents.  Pre-registration is encouraged and important in order to secure necessary faculty. 

 

Lion Joanne is also working with me to provide a Zone Chairperson Workshop to be held in Thief 

River Falls on Friday evening, May 12 and a short time Saturday, May 13.   I feel strongly about 

this workshop, so encourage your Zone Chair to attend.  Details will be sent directly to the Zone 

Chairperson. 

 

Still time to register for the International Lions Convention to be held June 30 to July 4 in  

Chicago.  This is our Big Centennial Celebration.  Chicago will never be the same!!!  Thousands of 

Lions roaring in the Windy City.  I’ll be there—Join me. 

 

Thanks for  all the service you provide as Lions in your community and throughout the world.  

WE SERVE! 

 

Work Hard.  Have Fun.  Do Good. 

 

Lion John, DGE 5M11 

DGE John 

Wollenzien  
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MD5M Lions—Bring Your 
Glasses to Bemidji! 

The Red Wing Lions Legacy  
Project is an eyeglass sculpture  titled 
“Spectacles” to represent Lions being “Knights 
of the Blind” and to celebrate our 100-year 
anniversary of serving.  At Red Wing’s grand 
unveiling on June 25th, we hope to have 
100,000 pairs of glasses to celebrate being 
100 year old. 

The Council of Governors has approved our 
bringing the glasses collected at the MD5M convention to Red Wing for the celebration.  We 
will recognize all MD5M Lions at this event and turn over the glasses to LERC for transporting 
to Wisconsin for distribution. 

So bring your glasses to Bemidji and help us celebrate Lions being 100. You’re all invited to 
join us in Red Wing on June 25 for the celebration. 
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Any Lion can order this shirt even if they are not going to Chicago.  
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Fosston-Lengby Lions Club 

The Fosston-Lengby Lions along with the Fosston Elementary Wrestling Program held their 23rd Annual Wrestling Tournament 

on Tuesday, March 14th. It was another great turnout, with 206 Wrestlers in grades K-6th from Fosston and the surrounding 

communities. In total, just over $4,300 was raised to help fund the wrestling program and other projects in our community. 

Pictured working in the concession stand are Lion 

members (L to R) David Burggraf, Betsy Anderson, 

Dean Anderson, Scott Christen, and Ron  

Bodensteiner. 

It is opening day for the MN Twins, which has us 

excited for baseball! The Fosston-Lengby Lions 

are proud to again sponsor the American Legion 

Youth Baseball program for another season. The 

Fosston American Legion Post 114 is no longer an 

active club, but are trying their best to keep their 

youth activities going. We were happy to help, 

and wish the baseball team a successful season! 

The Fosston-Lengby Lions were proud to support the Fosston Loaves & 

Fishes Food Shelf during the MN Food-Share Campaign with a $1000 

donation. This statewide campaign ran through the month of March. Loaves 

& Fishes will receive an incentive grant back, based on the number of pounds 

and dollars they raised through local support during the month. 

Pictured L to R, Food Shelf Representative Char Slough, Lion Luke Nelson, 

Lion David Burggraf, and Food Shelf Representative Sandy Johnson.  
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Moorhead Lions Club 

Several Lions clubs participated in the annual Moorhead Bowling Tournament on March 4th at Sunset Lanes 

in Moorhead. 

Moorhead Lions Club 

Sabin Lions Club 

Sabin Lions Club 

Barnesville Lions Club 
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Dilworth Lion Club 

Dilworth Lions Club 

Dilworth Loco Lions Club 

Dilworth Loco Lions Club 

Monique Stelzer, president of the Probstfield Farm 
Foundation spoke about the first farm in Clay County and the 
fundraising effort to restore buildings and host events at the 
Moorhead Midday Central January luncheon. 

District Governor Mike Janssen visited the Moorhead Midday 

Central Lions Club February 16th and President Erik Jones 

presented him with a check for his project, the Minnesota Lions 

Diabetes Foundation 



                 19 

 

Ulen Lions Club  

The Ulen Lions presented checks to seven 
community organizations to distribute money 
raised from our Ice Castle Fish House and 

Ranger Raffle the past two years.  

Pictured from Left to Right are $11,017.67 for 
the Ulen Event Center to help with their  

remodeling to Luther Holm, representing the 
Ulen City Council; $5,000 for a Veterans  
Memorial Park to Dale Holman, representing 
veterans from our area; $7,000 for bathrooms 
on the Football Field to Kent Henrickson,  
representing Ulen Hitterdal Public School; 
$1,000 to The Civic and Commerce to help 

with their activities to Denelle Wibe,  
representing the Civic and Commerce; $1,000 
to the Top Hat Theatre for their activities to 
Barry Houglum, representing the Top Hat 
Theatre; $1,000 to the Rescue Squad for their 
activities to Jacob Steichen, representing the 

Ulen Rescue Squad; and $1,000 to The Senior |Citizens Center for their activities to Carl Shaw, President of the Ulen 

Senior Citizens Center.  

The checks were presented by Kim Syverson, President of the Ulen Lions during our Breakfast Benefit to raise money to 

support the Ulen Hitterdal Summer Rec Program on Sunday, March 19th at the Ulen Event Center.  

Thank you to everyone who has supported the Ulen Lions throughout these past 45 years when we have had our various 
benefits to help people as well as those who have bought raffle tickets for Everyday Raffles and the Ice Castle Fish 

House and Ranger Raffle these past two years. Without your support is making these donations, we would not been able 
to distribute the money we have these past years to many groups and organizations. Again thanks to everyone who  
supports not only the Ulen Lions, but Lions Clubs anywhere in this area, as we feel we do a great amount of good for 
many, many people in a variety of ways from sight to hearing to diabetes to health problems and in many ways that are 

not always known or publicized. 

The district had five new banners made to travel around the district to 
help promote Lions! Two of the banners went to Canada and three for 
the States. The banners may be checked out on a first come first serve 
basis and returned when done for the next event. 

The Northern banner, held by Lion Gladwin Lynne, has traveled to the 
following locations whether for zone meetings or club activities: Stephen, 
Lake Bronson, Fosston, Fertile, Argyle and Grygla.  Please call or email 
Lion Gladwin if you need the banner. 

The Central banner, held by Lion John Vik, has been used at two Crookston meetings, the Zone 2 meeting in Gary, the Zone 4 
meeting in Fertile, the Zone 3 meeting in Lengby and the Zone 6 meeting in Argyle. Please call or email Lion John if you need  the 
banner. 

The Southern banner, held by Lion Russ McDougall, has  been to Hitterdal for a Zone meeting and a pancake feed, Mahnomen for 
the Mid Winter Convention, Flom for a pancake feed and club meetings and Hawley for a Zone meeting and club meetings. Please 
call or email Lion Russ if you need the banner. 

The Canadian banners are being held by District Governor Mike Janssen. A report on where the banners have traveled in Canada 
will be in the next newsletter. 
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Warren Lions Club 

UND Alumni Association & Foundation CEO DeAnna Carlson 
Zink & Associate Athletic Director Steve Brekke share a laugh 
after some good banter with the Warren Lions Club at its 
March monthly meeting at Uptown Café in Warren. In the 
foreground are Lions Nate Wozniak and Steve Novak, and to 
DeAnna Carlson Zink's left are Lions Jim Duckstad, Rick 
Schmiedeberg and Allyn Roley. DeAnna & Steve (both Warren 
High School Graduates) told the Warren Lions Club that the 
UND Alumni Association & Foundation supports University of 
North Dakota students, faculty, alumni and the greater 
community by providing resources for growth and 
development. 

Warren Lions Club President Rick Schmiedeberg (on left) is 

shown receiving a medallion from Lions Zone 6 Chairman 

Gladwin Lynne for the Warren Lions Club’s annual donations 

to Project New Hope.   

Although the Lions Year runs from July 1—June 30,  

your new Officer listing HAS TO BE into  LCI (Lions Club International) BEFORE MAY 1! 

What do you need to do? 

Hold your elections, have your secretary enter the clubs PU-101s into LCI (including email),  

have your new officers attend OFFICER TRAINING and wait until July 1. 

What happens if this is not done? Your new officers will not be listed in the new directory so 

all information from Lions will go to your old officers. 
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We launched LCI Forward to provide a blueprint for our second century of service and to help achieve our 

goal of serving 200 million people per year by 2021. One of the keys to achieving this goal is our new global 

service framework. 

The global service framework is designed to meet the emerging needs of a changing world. It reflects the  

result of a comprehensive global assessment and input from Lions and Leos around the world. It builds upon 

our tradition of service and commitment to saving sight, while focusing our efforts into five program areas.  

Here is an overview of our new global service framework: 

 The service framework includes vision, hunger, the environment, pediatric cancer and diabetes.  

 Lions will continue to support youth by engaging young people as volunteers and service leaders in 

the five areas of service. 

 We will announce diabetes as a new global service focus at our 2017 Centennial convention in  

Chicago, and we’ll be asking Lions and Leos to rally around this global health emergency that  

results in 5 million deaths a year. 

 Lions and Leos will continue to serve local communities needs just as they always have. 

Lions Club International Foundation will support the service framework by aligning the work of our  

charitable arm with the efforts of Lions to create large-scale, lasting change where it’s needed most. 

Your leadership will be essential as we introduce the service framework to our 1.4 million members in the 

coming weeks. Please download the service framework talking points to help share it with your clubs.  

Thank you for making Lions Clubs International the greatest service organization in the world!  
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It’s Time!  Do it NOW! 
 

It’s time to assign just one Lions Club member to the job of checking your Lions signs posted in your town. I think we 

have put this job off long enough and in June, Lions Clubs International celebrates 100 years of service so it’s time to 

upgrade and make your club look good. 

Think about it- if your club sign is worn, faded, cracked and old looking, how does that make your Lions Club look?   

I have traveled throughout our MD5M area and I have seen a lot of tired looking signs out there.  “We upgraded” you 

say. Maybe, just maybe there is that one sign that you missed or forgot about and that is the one that stands out like a 

sore thumb. 

It is so easy to make the sign look fresh and new. Just go to LCI.org, Club Supplies & Distribution, Lions Store,  

Highway Signs Accessories, Sign Replacement Decals OR Highway Signs. For the 

Decals the cost is $23.95-$43.95 (depending on the size you are looking for).  For a 

new sign the cost is $54.05-$181.35 (once again, depends on the size and kind you are 

looking for).   

So now that you know how easy it is to get the replacement, let’s get out there, find 

your club signs and order the size you need.  It’s as easy as 1-2-3- ROAR! 

 

Lion Cheri Appel 

MD5M Public Relations Chair 



                 24 

 

Thanks to the support of Lions Clubs across 5M, Can Do Canines continues to train specially 

trained for people with disabilities and provide them to those in need, free of charge. 

 One recipient of a Can Do Canines assistance dog is Remington “Remy” Christoph. Remy 

now has a greater sense of freedom, independence and peace of mind since thanks to Autism 

Assist Dog Candy. Read their story below. 

REMINGTON CHRISTOPH & AUTISM ASSIST DOG CANDY 

Chocolate is often associated with candy, right? Well in this case, Candy is a type of  

chocolate that isn’t edible. Candy is a lovable, outgoing, energetic two-year-old chocolate Labrador Retriever that has been paired 

with Remington (Remy) Christoph and his family from Victoria, Minn. Remy is a loveable, energetic seven-year-old who has  

autism. At an early age mom, dad and other family members noticed Remy’s language skills were not developing as well as they 

should have and his lack of eye contact was concerning. His diagnosis sent his mom searching for a way to not only help Remy but 

their family as well!  

An acquaintance of the Christoph’s recommended Can Do 

Canines and suggested that they do some research to find out 

if a service dog would be helpful. After a three-year wait, 

almost to the day, the Christoph’s met Candy!  

As luck would have it, Candy is a perfect match for Remy! 

Both are high energy, love to be outside and chase after balls. 

Candy does not currently attend school with Remy but she 

does wait for him when he comes home. “Remy looks  

forward to coming home after school to see and take care of 

Candy,” said his mom Nicole. “It’s important for Remy to 

have household responsibilities just like his sister,” she said. 

Remy is able to give Candy commands such as sit, wait, and 

go, so that she may eat. This simple activity enables Remy to 

use and develop his fine motor skills, improves his  

vocabulary and contributes to his sense of accomplishment.  

Candy provides much more for the Christoph family than meets the eye. Candy has given them back their freedom. A trip to get milk 

at the store may seem like a simple task but a child with autism can become overwhelmed by stimulations and often times a  

meltdown results. With Candy tethered to Remy, she is able to keep him close to mom and dad and also provide a way to comfort 

him if he comes agitated when errands take just a little too long. They continue to find ways to be more active and look for activities 

they can do as a family with Candy.  

Not only does Candy provide safety for Remy but she also helps refocus his energy. Twice a day, or more often if possible, Candy 

and Remy spend time throwing and chasing a ball. A little boy, a ball and a dog – a classic image of Americana! The experience 

Nicole says, “Has been amazing!” She has nothing but praise for the Puppy Raisers and those that cared for and trained Candy in the 

Prison Program. Waiting for three years to receive Candy was often challenging but the rewards are paying off daily now.  

As Frankie Valli & The Four Seasons hit song, “Candy Girl” goes, “…been a-searching all this big wide world; Now I’ve finally 

found my candy girl…with huggin’ and kissin’ and lovin’, she’s mine, mine, mine!” The Christoph family and Remy have their very 

own Candy girl to hug, kiss and love for a very long time! 
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Secretaries,  Does your Club qualify for this award? Be sure to fill this form out and submit to DG Mike Janssen before June 30, 2017. 



                 26 

 



                 27 

 

We have started a new award this year. It is called the Heart of the Lion Award. To receive this, you must have done 7 of the 10 

criteria listed. This application can be filled out by the individual club member or the club can fill it out on behalf of th e member. 

This can be accomplished from the last convention to the current convention. We will be awarding these at the convention or at a 

meeting after the convention. We would love to see many Lions receiving this award this year at the convention. You may have 

already done a lot of these things since July. Please get your club members to start filling it out. See you at convention. 

Lion Jenifer Spielman 

5M11 District Administrator 
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Contest Guidelines: 

The Public Relations Contest is to promote Lions and the 100th Centennial Anniversary. Every club in the Multiple is invited to 

participate. Small clubs have the same chance as a large club to win. 

If there are not enough lines on the application in any area, feel free to attach another page. 

Each District will award 1 winner per year. A plaque will be given to the winner of each District at the Multiple Convention in 

2018. An overall winner will be chosen from the 12 District winners and will be awarded at the 2018 Multiple Convention.  

$500.00 will be awarded to the top winner overall. 

Contest will run from January 1, 2017 –December 31, 2017.  

Please submit your application to your District Public Relations Chair. If your District does not have a PR Chair, then submit it to 

your Newsletter Editor.  

Mail to: 

Lion Sandy Carlson, Public Relations Chair or Lion Stacy Kleinwachter, Newsletter Editor 

1109 2nd Ave N  3200 22nd St. S. Apt 424 

Moorhead MN 5656  Fargo ND 58104 

designerinmn@msn.com  skleinwachter@yahoo.com or specialk.stacy@gmail.com 

We added 35 new members this month 

(January/February/March)  

while losing –37 bringing us to 1898 

this month with a –2.  

For the year, we have added 99 members 

and dropped 106 for a –7. 

Worldwide membership is 1,415,287 

Did you ask someone 

 to be a Lion today? 

Worldwide Week of Service to Protect our Planet is April 17-23 
A healthy planet starts with healthy communities. This April, join Lions and Leos around the 

world for a special Worldwide Week of Service dedicated to protecting our planet and the 

environment in your community. This international event is a great opportunity to serve and 
engage your community during the Centennial Service Challenge, which has already impacted 

the lives of more than 130 million people. 

Host a project to protect the environment in your community during April 17-23. Clean up a 

park or beach, start a recycling program, plant trees or provide clean drinking water to your 

community. No matter how you choose to serve, be sure to join us for this Centennial service 

event! 
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Greetings Fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos of 5M-11!  
 

Thank you to all the clubs that put forth submissions this past year 2015-2016 as well as 

the cabinet members that sent me items. 56 out of 70 of the clubs had submitted something. 

That’s 80% of the clubs. This year, I want to see this number increase with the ultimate goal of 

getting every club to submit even ONE item, whether it be an awesome project,  
someone getting an awards or showing what you do in the community. We love to hear what 
you are doing and it may give other clubs ideas on what to do. 
  

LETS RAISE UP AND MEET THIS CHALLENGE 
 

Please send the information to me by the 25th of each month  
unless stated otherwise.  

Upcoming deadlines for the newsletter:  
April 20th — May Newsletter 
May 20th — June Newsletter 

 
 

Lion Stacy Kleinwachter, Newsletter Editor 
Email: skleinwachter@yahoo.com or specialk.stacy@gmail.com 

 

Thanks to the following Lions, Lioness and Leo clubs for submissions: Barnesville, Barnesville 
Thursday Nite, Beausejour, Crookston, Dilworth, Dilworth Loco Ladies, East Kildonan, East St. Paul, 
Fertile, Flom and Area, Fosston-Lengby, Gary, Glyndon, Glyndon Lioness, Goodridge Lion Tamers,  
Grunthal, Hawley, Hitterdal, Karlstad, Lac du Bonnet, Lake Bronson, Moorhead, Moorhead Midday 
Central, Pinawa, Red Lake Falls, Riverside, Sabin, St. Hilaire, Ste. Anne, Steinbach and Area,  
Stephen, Thief River Falls Moonlighters Lioness, Twin Valley, Ulen, Wannaska, Warren, Warroad, 
West St. Paul, Whitemouth and District, Winnipeg Beach/Dunnottar/Lakeside, Winnipeg Ma’di, 
Winnipeg South and Winnipeg West. 
60% of the clubs (43) have submitted! Keep sending in items! 

Wanted YOUR CLUB Help for the Newsletter 

District 5M-11: http://e-district.org/sites/5m11 *NEW* 

Multiple District 5M: www.lionsmd5m.org 

Lions Club International: www.lionsclubs.org 

Lions Program Sites: Can Do Canines: www.can-do-canines.org 

Leader Dogs for the Blind: www.leaderdog.org 

Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF): www.lcif.org/EN/  

Lions Eye Bank of Manitoba and NW Ontario: www.eyebankmanitoba.com 

Lions Foundation of Canada Dog Guides: www.dogguides.com 

Minnesota Lions Diabetes Foundation: www.mnlionsdiabetes.org 

Project New Hope: www.projectnewhope.net 

USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum: www.usacanadalionsforum.org 

www.LionsUniversity.org *NEW* Check it out 

Websites to Know 

http://e-district.org/sites/5m11
http://www.lionsmd5m.org
http://www.lionsclub.org
http://www.can-do-canines.org
http://www.leaderdog.org
http://www.lcif.org/EN/
http://www.eyebankmanitoba.com
http://www.dogguides.com/
http://www.mnlionsdiabetes.org
http://www.projectnewhope.net
http://www.usacanadalionsforum.org
http://www.LionsUniversity.org
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Today’s Date_____________________    Club:______________________________________ 

Preferred Date_________________________  Alternate Date:_________________________ 

Person Requesting___________________________  

Phone#____________________________ 

If more than one club will be attending, please include the names of all clubs: 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________

Meeting Time:______________   Social Time:_____________ Dinner Time:_______________ 

Location:____________________________________________________________________ 

Lions Contact Person for visit:____________________________________________________ 

Phone:______________________________  

Cell:_______________________________________ 

E-Mail:__________________________________   

Special requests: (Ex. Special Speech, induction of new members, installation of officers,  

present awards, etc.) 

 

Please submit as soon as possible. I will confirm date with contact person either by phone or  

e-mail as soon as possible after request is received. 

 Please send this information to: 

DG Mike Janssen 

58 Walter Copp Cres 

Winnipeg, MB R2K 4H7 

R. 204.669.0473 or C. 204.330.3802 

Email: mjanssen@shaw.ca 

Lions 5M11 District Governor 

Club Visitation Request Form 

2016-2017 

mailto:mjanssen@shaw.ca
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HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO THE FOLLOWING CLUBS 

 Argyle Lions 65 years 2/6/1952 

 Ada Lions 65 years 2/24/1962 

 Barnesville Lions 65 years 2/28/1952 

 Lac du Bonnet Lions 54 years 2/7/1963 

 Glyndon Lions 51 years 2/14/1966 

 Riverside Lions 68 years 3/6/1949 

 Steinbach and Area Lions 43 years 3/11/1974 

 Hitterdal Lions 42 years 3/11/1975 

 Glyndon Lioness 41 years 3/1/1976 

 U of M Crookston Lions   7 years 3/4/2010 

 Lake Bronson Lions 57 years 4/28/1960 

 Halstad Lions 45 years 4/18/1972 

 Selkirk and District Lions 38 years 4/30/1979 

 Thief River Falls Noon Lioness 35 years 4/16/1982 

 Thief River Falls Moonlighters Lioness 34 years 4/11/1983 


